
 

Let us save our BSNL which saves us! 

ALL INDIA BSNL EXECUTIVES’ ASSOCIATION TAMILNADU CIRCLE 

President                         Secretary                    Finance Secretary  
     R.ASHOK KUMAR       S. PRABHAKARAN                   K.SAKTHIVEL 
          9486100066                                9486103277                           9486100668 

No: AIBSNLEA / TN Circle/ 2024-25 /2                dated at Thanjavur the 27.11.2024 
To 
The CGM, 
BSNL,Chennai. 

Respected Sir, 

 Sub: Intra circle transfer on long stay – reg 

 Ref: No BSNLCO-PERS/11(11)/4/2020-PERS1 dt.27.12.2023 

We respectfully submit the following points for your kind perusal and consideration: 

First and foremost, we would like to extend a warm and wholehearted welcome to you as the 

CGM of BSNL TN Circle. We strongly believe that under your esteemed leadership, our circle will 

not only overcome the challenges it currently faces but will also regain its pristine glory, setting an 

example for other circles. 

 With reference to the letter cited above the corporate office issued guidelines that the long 

stay Inter circle transfers are carried out for 26/25 and 24 years, and to maintain the cycle now for the 

executives having stay more than 20 years are going to be considered for Inter circle transfers by 

corporate office in the cadres of SDE/AGM. 

 At this juncture we request that any transfer for the executives who has a long stay of 20 

years and above in a station may be exempted from Intra circle transfer as they will be considered for 

Inter circle transfer. By considering the guidelines issued by corporate office multiple transfers may 

be avoided please. 

 Sir we strongly believe that the multiple transfers will surely reduce the working efficiency of 

the executives and also it affects their performances. We once again humbly request that the corporate 

office guidelines may be followed on intra circle transfers please 

 We are confident that this issue will be given the thoughtful consideration they deserve, and 

enhance the working environment for all BSNL executives. 

Thanking You Sir,  

 

Yours Sincerely,  

          
S.Prabhakaran,  

Circle Secretary, AIBSNLEA  

Tamilnadu Circle. 




